
Ever wondered the 
reason for the 
events of life? 
Ever wondered how 
things originate 
and come into 
existence? Ever 
being in doubt as 
to the source of 
every significant 
and monumental 
event in life - 
including the 
reason for the 
shocking events of 
your daily life?

The answer is 
simple, the 
physical things we 
see are always 
created by the 
spiritual things we 
cannot see. 

The events of our 
world and our lives 
on a daily basis 
are always pre-
determined and pre-
ordered from the 
spiritual that we 
cannot see.

God's desire for us 
is that we are not 
caught unawares in 
the events of our 
lives and the 
happenings around us, 
and so the Bible 
tells us in Habakkuk 
2:2-3 which says 
" And the Lord 
answered me, and 
said, Write the 
vision, and make it 
plain upon tables, 
that he may run that 
readeth it.  For the 
vision is yet for an 
appointed time, but 
at the end it shall 
speak, and not lie: 
though it tarry, wait 
for it; because it 
will surely come, it 
will not tarry."

A vision always 
births reality. A 
revelation is always 
a signal for a future 
event, which will not 
tarry to come. Your 
life will always be 
shrouded in mystery 
and peripheral 
existence until you 
can influence events 
and happenings around 
you, by being able to 
access God's 
provisions and power 
spiritually.

 

Joel 2:28-29 tells 
us of how God 
intends us to locate 
and understand the 
events of our time 
through the release 
of the Spirit of God 
upon us. It says " 
 And it shall come 
to pass afterward, 
that I will pour out 
my spirit upon all 
flesh; and your sons 
and your daughters 
shall prophesy, your 
old men shall dream 
dreams, your young 
men shall see 
visions: 29 And also 
upon the servants 
and upon the 
handmaids in those 
days will I pour out 
my spirit."
How can we 
understand the 
things happening 
around us and the 
events of time when 
we continue toremain 
far away from God? 

How can we be so far 
away from our manual 
for existence - 

The Holy Bible, 

ARE YOU 
WILLING?



Lord Jesus, I bow 
before You today and 
I ask for Your mercy 
and forgiveness. 
Forgive me of all my 
sins and save me 
from the life of sin 
and the consequences 
of sin. Give me a 
new life with You 
today and the grace 
to follow Your will 
only from now on, in 
Jesus Name I pray. 
Amen!

Perfect decision if 
you prayed that 
prayer, draw close 
to God with a daily, 
persistent study of 
Him through the 
Bible, your Guide 
and companion, and 
be willing to 
receive His spirit 
and commandments. Do 
not also forsake the 
assembly of the 
brethren, a Bible - 
centred church, 
spread the gospel 
and live with a 
consciousness of 
eternity. 

God bless you.

For enquiries 
contact Whitetracts 
on : Victor-
ochim@yahoo.com

and distance 
ourselves from our 
maker with our 
lifestyle when we 
can't offer our 
lives to the One 
who created us and 
supplied us with 
breath for 
existence - which 
we often misuse? 
The book of Romans 
6:1 asks us a very 
pertinent question 
" What shall we say 
then? Shall we 
continue in sin, 
that grace may 
abound?"

Reader, events take 
us unawares in our 
daily existence, 
some are very 
tragic, some are 
only shocking! 

The Bible tells us 
in Proverbs 3:5 
"Trust in the Lord 
with all thine 
heart; and lean not 
unto thine own 
understanding. 6 In 
all thy ways 
acknowledge him, 
and he shall direct 
thy paths." 

We can know God's will 
for our lives and be 
very secure when we 
persistently, 
consciously and 
continuously draw 
close to him. If He is 
willing to reveal 
events to us through 
the release of His 
spirit freely to us, 
how much more Himself. 
As James 5:8 puts it " 
 Draw nigh to God, and 
he will draw nigh to 
you. Cleanse your 
hands, ye sinners; and 
purify your hearts, ye 
double minded."

Dear reader, you can 
order the events of 
your life and time 
here on earth. First 
step is the most 
important decision 
you'll have to make in 
your lifetime, and as 
Isaiah 1:19 puts it 
" If ye be willing and 
obedient, ye shall eat 
the good of the land:"

The choice is yours, 
you can decide to say 
the prayer below and 
change your life and 
secure eternity in 
heaven or remain 
vulnerable and unaware 
to every event and end 
untimely and in hell, 
for being far from God 
at the end of 
existence.


